FAYETTEVILLE BAND BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 23, 2007

President Karen Percival called the meeting to order.  The minutes from the May 22, 2007 booster club meeting were read and approved.

Dave Rader gave the treasurer’s report.  The booster club account balance as of June 30, 2007 was $39,100, representing an increase of $10,000 since July 1, 2006.  The increase includes cash receipts of $106,700 and cash disbursements of $96,700.  Approximately $38,900 is designated for budgeted items and/or specific purposes leaving an available balance of $200.  Mr. Rader also presented the proposed budget for the year ended June 30, 2008.  The proposed budget estimates total receipts of $68,800 and total planned disbursements of $46,200.  The increase in cash balances will be designated for trip accounts and equipment purchases.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the proposed budget as presented.  The budget was approved.

The Audit Committee reported that it had performed its annual audit of the booster club books and found no problems to report.

Barry Harper gave the Band Director’s report.  He reported that the summer band practices went well and that the saxophone section won the mini-championship competition.  He noted that the half-time show for this year, Magical Mystery Tour, features African (percussion), Irish (woodwinds), and Spanish (brass) music and is a little more production-oriented than past shows have been.  

Mr. Harper reported appreciatively that Wal-Mart has donated a trailer for the band to use for hauling equipment and uniforms to games and contests.  The trailer is in perfect condition and will be customized to fit the band’s needs.

Mr. Harper noted that signed handbook forms are due and are available on the band website, www.fayettevilleband.com, and that band fees are also due.  He also noted that he has a list of recommended teachers for private lessons, and that the spring band concert will be held in April this year because of the unavailability of the Walton Arts Center in May.

Mr. Harper announced that the band will be performing in the Macy’s Thanksgiving Day Parade in New York City in 2008.  He noted that this is a great honor, as only 10 bands were selected out of 300 applicants.  He stated that the cost for each student will be approximately $1250 (for travel and five days and four nights in NYC) and that there will be many fundraising opportunities to help students earn money for the trip.  He discussed various issues related to student accounts.  Mr. Harper stated that he will select the chaperones for the trip and acknowledged that more people will volunteer than he will be able to use.  He noted that those interested in chaperoning the trip should sign up by October 1st and that he will announce his selection by November 1st.  Chaperones will be expected to pay the same price for the trip as the students, $1250.  A friends and family package will be presented at the end of the year, offering friends and family the opportunity to travel to New York and watch the band perform and see some of the city. 

Mr. Harper reported that a walk-a-thon would be held on September 15th at Harmon Field as a way for students to raise money for the Macy’s Parade trip.

Mr. Harper said that he is working on coming up with a small, inexpensive trip for the band this spring.    He noted that the Uniform Committee needs volunteers before and after games to help with the checking in and out of uniforms.
There was some discussion of how important helping operate parking for the University of Arkansas football and basketball games has been to our program.  Parking for the U of A football games is our biggest fundraiser, and parking for men’s and ladies’ basketball games continues to be important to our fundraising.

Michelle Yocum, Vice-President, discussed the seatback installation scheduled for August 25th at Razorback Stadium.  She described this new fundraiser and encouraged people to show up even if they have not signed up to work, as it will take lots of workers to complete.  Workers will receive $5 per hour for their student’s band account.

Donna Warren introduced the band merchandise for the year.

Some committees still need chairpersons, such as hospitality, equipment, and the north end concession stand, as well as football scheduling.  Joining the band LISTSERVE was highly recommended as the way to stay informed about all band activities.   
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  The next booster club meeting will be held in November at a date to be determined.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Templeton

Secretary

Fayetteville Band Boosters, Inc.

